
Congratulations to the CHS AIS State Runner-Up Coed Pom Team for their awesome performance 
this weekend!  The CHS Partner Stunt Team also performed well and earned 10th in state.  Team 
members are Hannah Correa, Marissa Roberts, Sydney Roybal, Sierra Vail, Brittney Dzialo, Angela 

Dean Ratto, Marco Gurubel, Adrianna Conway, Kalea Nunes, and Kayla Brown.  Congrats, Wolves!                                                                                                                                                             

 

Rachel Ogle, a senior in Treblemakers and Chamber Choir, was selected for Regional Choir in the 
soprano section.  Congratulations, Rachel! 

                                                          

 

This weekend, CHS Band and Orchestra members auditioned for the Southwest Regional Honor 
Band and Orchestra. They competed for spots against many other students in our region and won 
the opportunity to play in these ensembles. Congratulations, Wolves!                                                                                                                                                
Heewon Park, flute  – 1st Flute, 1st Chair, Band                                                                                        
Carlos Quinio, clarinet – 2nd Clarinet, 2nd Chair, Band                                                                                         
Reagan Locke, clarinet – 3rd Clarinet, 8th Chair, Band                                                                                 
Abigail Uribe, bass clarinet – 1st Chair, Band                                                                                         
Thompson Knox, trumpet – 1st Trumpet, 2nd Chair, Band                                                                                
Nolan Vale, trumpet – 2nd Trumpet, 3rd Chair, Band                                                                                   



Joseph Martinez, trombone – 3rd Trombone, 2nd Chair, Band                                                                     
Owen Walcott, euphonium – 3rd Chair, Band                                                                                                    
Patrick Gaughan, percussion – 1st Chair (Timpani), Band                                                                                   
Jarod Coulter, trombone – 2nd Chair, Orchestra                                                                                              
Tejas Dharmaraj - 1st Violin, Orchestra                                                                                                                                                                

Uma Vrudhula - 1st Violin, Orchestra                                                                                                                                                                   

Nickolas Applegate – Cello, Orchestra 

 

Recent CHS Team wins:  

 FR Boys Basketball moved to 14-0 with wins over Corona Del Sol and Gilbert. 

 V Girls Soccer def. Desert Ridge 4-1 

 JV Girls Soccer def. Desert Ridge 2-0 

 Varsity Boys Soccer def. Basha 3-0 and Desert Ridge 3-0 

 JV Boys Soccer def.  Basha 2-0 and Desert Ridge 6-0 

 Girls Basketball vs. Highland @ 4:00 (FR), 5:30 (JV) and 7:00 (V) on Tuesday, January 28th    

 Boys Soccer vs. @ Mesquite @ 4:00 (JV) and 6:00 (V) on Wednesday, January 29th   

 Boys Basketball vs. Basha @ 4:00 (FR), 5:30 (JV) and 7:00 (V) on Thursday, January 30th  

 Girls Basketball vs. Millennium @ 4:00 (FR), 5:30 (JV) and 7:00 (V) on Friday, January 31st    

 
CHS students and special guests gathered on January 23rd to celebrate diversity at the annual CHS 
Unity Assembly. The program highlighted a number of acts by Chandler’s talented students and 
community members.  Acts included five-time World Champion Hoop Dancer Tony Duncan, Desi 
Fusion, the Jam Pak Blues N Grass Neighborhood Band, Si Se Puede, and Zero Tolerance.  It was an 
awesome event!  

   

   



 
Thirteen CHS AFJROTC cadets attended Basha AFJROTC's Medical Field Day.  The event was 
fantastic with all cadets learning basic lifesaving procedures like splinting fractures, stopping 
bleeding, treating for shock, CPR and victim transportation.  Instruction was provided by Air Force 
Medical Technicians, Army Combat Medics and the Chandler Fire Department.  After completing 
classroom instruction and having lunch, cadets were taken out to a scenario-based event where they 
were required to provide first aid and utilize victim transportation.  All of this was done in a stressful 
environment due to obstacle courses and VERY vocal encouragement provided by other ROTC 
Instructors, Army Medics and of course the Marines.  Drama Club students provided "very" realistic 

casualties.   

                               

On Thursday, January 30th at 10:00 a.m., CHS is hosting a Military Information Seminar. 
Representatives from the Air Force, Army, Marines and Navy will discuss general information about 
each branch as well as military benefits and money for college. This is open to all grade levels and 
parents. Students MUST sign up in the Career Center by Wednesday, January 29th. 

 

The Rotary Youth Leadership Academy (RYLA) is currently recruiting candidates to attend their four- 
day leadership conference April 3rd through 6th at the Salvation Army camp near Heber in the White 
Mountains. The conference is designed to help establish good leadership qualities in young men and 
women grades 9-12.  The camp is fun, intense, and leadership oriented.  Students can expect keynote 
speakers and workshops on various topics such as conflict resolution, communication, ethics and 
leadership. There will also be physical activities such as a volleyball tournament, high ropes and a 
low ropes challenge course, as well as group skits and competitions.  See Ms. Jaramillo in the 
Counseling Department for an application, and visit www.ryla.rotary5510.org for more information.  
The deadline to apply is February 14th. 

The Counseling Department has met with CHS Seniors explaining the FAFSA process and how to 
apply. Students received information on how to apply for a “pin” number (personal Identification 
number) that they can share with you, as well as information on College Goal Sunday. College Goal 
Sunday provides Financial Advisors to help you complete your FAFSA. The event will be held on 
Sunday, February 23rd at various locations. For more information, go to 
www.collegegoalsunday.com. We encourage you to file your taxes early so you can complete the 
FAFSA in a timely manner and take advantage of any grants and/or loans for which you may be 
qualified.  

http://www.collegegoalsunday.com/


 

Please join us on Saturday, February 8th in our school’s cafeteria for the CHS ISEF.  The fair will be 
open to the public at 1:30 p.m., and awards will be presented at 2:00 p.m.   

 
 

CHS is offering 8th graders interested in participating in Chandler High School’s International 
Baccalaureate and Middle Years Program an opportunity to spend a day on our campus participating 
in a shadow program.  Students will attend classes from period 1-4 with an assigned CHS IB/MYP 
student ambassador.  Upcoming shadow Days are February 4th, February 11th, March 4th and April 1st.  
Click here for more info and to access the required request form. 

 

 

The deadline for purchasing a $58.00 yearbook is January 30th.  After that date there will be NO 
GUARANTEE of purchasing a yearbook.  Buy one in the bookstore or online at 
www.jostensyearbooks.com before it’s too late! 

The CHS Senior Ad sale will end on February 10th. If you would like to purchase an ad, click here.  
Report to the bookstore to make payments.  Please contact Mr. Hinton in the CHS Media Center if you 
have questions. 

January 13
th
 will not be accepted 

CHS is now accepting Open Enrollment applications for the 2014-2015 school year.  Forms can be 
dropped off at the District Office or CHS front desk. For additional information and applications, click 
here.   
 

 

As a supporter of our local education community for over sixty years, Landings Credit Union 
(formerly Tempe Schools Credit Union) is pleased to announce the inaugural “Teacher of the Year” 
award. In partnership with KSLX Classic Rock (100.7) and Grand Canyon University, Landings Credit 
Union will be recognizing teachers that stand out in their classroom, and go above and beyond the 
call of duty in their profession. 

http://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/977/Student%20Shadow%20form.pdf
http://www.cusd80.com/Page/54123
http://www.cusd80.com/page/1136


Every month from January through May, one honored teacher will receive a new iPad and become a 
finalist with the chance to win the Teacher of the Year award. At the end of May, one teacher will be 
chosen to be the KSLX Teacher of the Year and receive the grand prize, a Master’s in Education 
Scholarship to Grand Canyon University, valued at $25,000 dollars!   More info is available here.           

Click here to nominate a teacher.

CHS students interested in attending the following presentations by visiting college reps may sign 
up in the Career Center: 

 Mesa Community College- Wednesday, January 29th @ 10:30 a.m. 

 Chandler-Gilbert Community College- Wednesday, February 5th @ 8:30 a.m. 

 Scottsdale Community College- Wednesday, February 12th @ 9:30 a.m. 

 Grand Canyon University- Admitted and Interested Students- Thursday, February 13th @ 10:30 
a.m. 

 Regency Beauty School- Wednesday, February 26th @ 8:30 a.m. 

 Northern Arizona University- Admitted and Interested Students- Wednesday, February 26th @ 
10:30 a.m. 

 The University of Arizona- Admitted and Interested Students- Thursday, February 27th @ 8:30 
a.m. 

 The University of Advancing Technology- Thursday, February 27th @ 10:30 a.m. 

 Central College, Pella, IA- Tuesday, March 4th @ 10:00 a.m. 

 

http://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/977/Teacher%20of%20the%20Year.pdf
http://kslx.com/teacher-of-the-year

